## Town of Boonville March 1, 2014, Recessed Meeting Minutes Harvey E. Smith Municipal Building

The following were in attendance at the March 1, 2014, recessed meeting: Mayor Rusty Hunter, Commissioners William Paul Baity, Gerald Brown, Bill Florence, Bonnie Lasky, and Tony Reece. Also in attendance were Police Chief Greg Gibson; Public Works Director Jeff Jones; Mr. Matthew Dolge, Executive Director, Piedmont Triad Regional Council of Governments; and Tom Bastable, President, Boonville Business and Downtown Development Association, Inc.

Mayor Hunter called the March 1, 2013, meeting to order at 8:57 a.m. He welcomed the attendees and thanked everyone for agreeing to meet on Saturday. He introduced Mr. Matthew Dolge, who served as facilitator for the meeting.

Mr. Dolge explained the format of the meeting. He led the group through several exercises regarding planning for Boonville's future. The participants provided their feedback on what they considered are Boonville's best attributes, identified the biggest issues facing Boonville, discussed what frustrated each person at meetings, what each participant liked best about working with others, and identified what they would like to see in Boonville if resources were unlimited.

Mr. Dolge then led the participants in a discussion of priority items by department. Following that discussion, the participants assessed additional items that needed to be addressed but did not appear to fit in any particular department.

Mr. Dolge indicated his willingness to assist with tasks identified starting with providing a demographic profile of Boonville.

Commissioner Reece motioned to adjourn at 12:55 p.m. Commissioner Baity seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

Russell (Rusty) Hunter, IV, Mayor

Bonnie Lasky, Commissioner